
MARCO ANTONIO IMBARLINA
Born  April  14,1945,  Marco

Antonio  Imbarlina  passed
away  on  January  11,  2024
with  his  beloved  wife,  Rose
(Ionadi), and his four children,
Maria  Ballintine  (Bradley),
Joseph  Imbarlina  (Cindy),
Marguerite  Finch  (Jeffrey),
and  Rose  Anselmino
(Mathew),  by  his  side.  More
affectionately  known  as
Nonno, he lived for his family
and loved nothing more than
spending  time  with  his
beautiful  grandchildren,

Alyssa,  Alexander,  and  Maria  Nyilas,  Gabriella,  Anthony,
Isabella,  and  Giuseppe  Imbarlina,  Rosina  and  Nino  Sciulli,
Marco,  Lorenzo,  and  Giavanna  Anselmino  and
step-grandchildren  Hailee  and Braeden Ballintine  and Sam
and Eric Finch.

Born in  Maierato,  Italy,  Marco immigrated to  the United
States with his family on December 29, 1957 at the age of
12.  He  and  his  wife  celebrated  50  years  of  marriage  in
November after raising their children in Hampton Township.
Marco owned and operated Marco’s Garage in Bloomfield for
41 years. He enjoyed planting a large garden with plants he
grew from seeds, giving away fig trees he raised, hunting,
and telling stories about his childhood in Maierato. His family
was everything to him, and he devoted his life to making
sure they were cared for.

He was preceded in death by his parents, Giuseppe and
Maria  Antonia  (Scolieri)  Imbarlina;  his  sister  and  brother-
in-law, Vincenza and Giuseppe DeRenzo. He is survived by
his brother,  Gregory Imberlina (Pamela);  and brother-in-law
Patrick Ionadi (Constance). He will also be missed by his two
nieces and six nephews.

Family and friends received Wednesday, January 17, from
2-4  and  6-8  p.m.  at  SCHELLHAAS  FUNERAL  HOME  &
CREMATION  SERVICES,  LTD.,  5864  Heckert  Road,
Bakerstown.  Mass  of  Christian  Burial  will  take  place  on
Thursday,  January  18,  at  10:30  AM  in  St.  Mary  of  the
Assumption  Church,  Our  Lady  of  Perpetual  Help  Parish  in
Glenshaw.

In  lieu  of  flowers,  donations  may  be  made  to  St.  Jude
Children’s Research Hospital in Marco’s name. Please offer
condolences at www.schellhaasfh.com.
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